                               Eagle Ridge Property Owners’ Association 
                       Minutes for ERPOA Board of Directors Meeting on May 24, 2018 

                                                    for June meeting
                             These minutes will not be approved until the next Board Meeting.

Welcome to all Eagle Ridge Property Owners to the Board of Directors Meeting.  This will confirm that the Notice for this meeting was posted more than 48 hours prior to the meeting and will confirm that the Notice indicated that the 2018 budget would be voted upon by the Board.

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by John Spiegel, President.  Board members present were: 
                                                                                                    Present                  Absent

              1.  John Spiegel, President                                         ___X___                  ______

              2.  Richard Herman, Vice President                              ___X___                  ______

              3.  Peggy Jermyn, Secretary/Treasurer                         ______                    ___X__

              4.  Hewitt B. McCloskey, Jr., Director                           ___X___                  ______

              5.  Christine Leslie, Director                                          ___X___                  ______
 A quorum was reached.  There were 12 residents present.

 Request was made to approve the Minutes for the May 7, 2018 Board Meeting.
              1.  First Motion to approve the minutes of  May 7, 2018: Hewitt McCloskey
              2.  Second Motion to approve the minutes of  May 7, 2018: Christine Leslie
              3.  All voted  in favor. The  motion was passed.
Overview of receivables, expenses and balances.   
Balances in the accounts as of  May 21, 2018 :

     Checking - $   226,281.59
     Reserves -  $   107,974.27  
Outstanding 2018 Annual Assessments

1. 7 residents have not paid at all

a. 4 single family homes

b. 3 condos

2. 3 additional residents have not paid the assessed $25.00 late fee or a portion of the late fee

3. Total balance owed not including late fees = $1,873 .00

4. Total balance owed including late fees/partial late fees = $2,118.00

5. Information has been provided to our Attorney for collection.

Agenda Items

1. New ERPOA Mailbox:

a. Met with Bill Beckerink, Eagle Ridge Condos Board Member, in person on 5/14 to review possible placement of a new mailbox for ERPOA. Bill gave his verbal approval and blessing. 

b. Verbal discussion with our mail carrier on 5/18 and received written USPS approval (via a sticky note in my mailbox) to proceed with installation of a new mailbox.

c. Meeting scheduled with Jim from ASAP Mailbox on Friday 5/25 at 11:00 AM at the mailbox location to review plans prior to moving forward with installation.

d. Request Board approval to spend $399.00 plus tax to install new mailbox  
John Spiegel requested a motion to purchase and install a new mail box at Eagle Ridge Condos.

First Motion to approve:  Christine Leslie

Second Motion to approve:  Hewitt McCloskey

All in favor.  Motion to purchase the mail box passes.

2. Electronic Invoicing and Payments

a. Review and research of ERPOA Governing documents and Florida Statues complete.

b. Our current version of QuickBooks will no longer be supported as of 5/31/18. We need to upgrade our current version of QuickBooks (2015) to the latest version (2018). I have provided the requested documentation to QuickBooks indicating that I am the new QuickBooks Master Administrator and am waiting for QuickBooks to approve so we can move forward with the upgrade. Cost will be $218.00 plus tax. 

i. Will work with QuickBooks and Merchant Services to identify requirements once upgrade is complete.

c. Will research Bank of America requirements after QuickBooks upgrade is complete.
d. John Spiegel:  Thank you Peggy for doing a good job.
     President’s Monthly Report:  John Spiegel
1. Condos v. ERPOA litigation: The appeal taken by the three condominium associations remains pending before the Second District Court of Appeal.  Oral argument has been requested but not yet scheduled. Stay tuned. 

2. Update on FPL new underground service work.  They are very close to completion.  
3. Golf course maintenance yard fencing:  They soon will be installing the fence and then we will install a hedge in front of the fence.
     Vice President’s Report:  Richard Herman
       I attended the May 16, 2018 BPAC meeting, no news to report. Stay turned until September.
     Director’s Report: Hewitt McCloskey, Jr. 
1. Three bids based on plans prepared by Hewitt McCloskey on May 18, 2018 were received for landscaping the area in front of the golf course storage yard on Aeries Way Drive. The work included the installation of 75 Red tipped Coco Plum, 4 to 41/2feet high the installation of 5800 sq. feet of sod and 1750 sq. feet of dark brown mulch. The low bidder was Benjamin Simon Lawn Service, LLC for an amount of $9,430.00.
 I propose a motion be made to award the landscape bid for the area in front of the Eagle Ridge Golf Course storage area to Benjamin Simon Lawn Service, LLC. In the amount of $9,430.00.

Rich Herman seconded the motion.

All in favor.  Motion carries.

2. Three bids were received to landscape the two transformer sites, one located adjacent to 

                                       the WWT facility and the second site adjacent to the flow way/preserve area on Twin

                                Eagle Lane.  The low bidder was again Benjamin Simon Lawn Care LLC for a total bid 

                                of $12,725.00. The FP&L Company is planning to have the low bidder install this

                                landscape work in two to three weeks. We are not paying for this work. Landscape

                                installation is planned in two to three weeks on both parcels.
     Director’s Report:  Christine Leslie
      Drainage Committee Update:  No new developments since my May 7, 2018 report.

      The Golf Course has cleaned 8 pipes up and down Twin Eagle 

      The County will now come in and vactor out those 6 pipes.  It will probably take a few months to come 
         up on the schedule.
      Committee Reports

           Arbitration Board Committee:  Steve Norris


           No activity since the April 7, 2018 meeting previously reported.
           Architectural Control Committee: Bill Simmons  not present
           Deed of Restriction Committee:  Brian Halfacre  not present
            Deed of Restrictions Emailed Violations Notices—No report
           Golf Liaison Committee:  Steve Norris
           Legal Committee:  John Spiegel
           Security and Safety Committee-Connie Hope
           Once again, a reminder that the summer months are coming—schools will be out.  The crime rate 

           goes up during this time, especially unlocked car break-ins.  It is up to us to make the community safe.
           If you see something that is unusual, call the non-emergency number 239-477-1000.  
           If you see something that you feel is an emergency, call 911.  
          Also let me know what the incident is.  Connie Hope at 215-527-1217.  Be safe.

           Social Committee –Sherri Holly
           Welcoming Committee:  Arlene Cabai Schuetz
            President’s note:  Arlean does a great job with her “Who’s New in the Neighborhood” column in the 

            Eye of the Eagle.  Thank you, Arlene
           Resident’s Comments (limited to three minutes) Please give your full name.
                           1.  Luther Ward:  What are the benefits of the new transformer? 

                                John Spiegel:  They will eliminate power outages in Eagle Ridge and Fiddlesticks.
                           2 .Ed Neumeister: The island at the end of Majestic Eagle, what is happening.
                              John Spiegel:  We will be sodding the island in the next few weeks.  We need to make 
                              sure that no one parks there.  Maybe you can add a few ‘No Parking’ signs to put there or
                              call the Lee County install the signs.
                              Ed Neumeister:  What kind of grass will be put there?
                               Hewitt McCloskey:  We will put in Bahiagrass because of the lack of water in that area.
                               It grows well with only a little water and requires low fertility. 
3. Stan Garczynski:  Thank the Board for their hard work. I got a letter from John Spiegel
      about the covers over my car.  It states that it looks terrible and neighbors have
      complained.  I am protecting my car.  Discussion followed.
         A request for a motion for Adjournment:

                  1.  First Motion for Adjournment: Hewitt McCloskey
                 2.  Second Motion for Adjournment: Christine Leslie 

                 3.  All voted in favor for adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:39  PM
